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Investigative Activity:Investigative Activity: Interview with Officer

Involves:Involves: Richard Jean Poulin (S)

Date of Activity:Date of Activity: 07/29/2022

Activity Location:Activity Location: Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation - 1560 SR-56 SW, London,
OH 43140, Madison County

Author:Author: SA Steven Seitzman

Narrative:Narrative:

On July 17, 2022, the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) was requested by Highland
County Sheriff Donald Barrera to investigate an Officer-Involved Critical Incident (OICI) that
occurred on US 62 near the Hillsboro Church of God (5760 US 62, Hillsboro, Ohio). The OICI
entailed Highland County Sheriff's Office (HCSO) Sergeant (Sgt.
firing a single, fatal shot at Richard Jean Poulin (Poulin) at the end of a vehicle pursuit.

On July 29, 2022, at 1146 hours, BCI Special Agent Steven Seitzman conducted a phone
interview with HCSO Detective Sergeant Vincent Antinore (Sgt. Antinore) regarding his
involvement in the investigation of the OICI. The phone interview was recorded on a handheld
digital recording device.

Sgt. Antinore advised SA Seitzman of the following information:

Sheriff Donald Barrera (Sheriff Barrera) contacted Sgt. Antinore in the early morning hours of
July 17, 2022. Sgt. Antinore called HCSO Communications on his way to the scene. He learned
that Sgt. attempted a traffic stop, which turned into a vehicle pursuit. At the conclusion
of the vehicle pursuit, Sgt. fired a single gunshot. Poulin was pronounced deceased by
either the paramedics or the coroner's office investigator.

Sgt. Antinore responded to the scene and took control of Sgt. s firearm, which had been
in Deputy Sarah McKenzie's possession. While at the scene, he entered the passenger side of
Poulin's truck to retrieve his wallet, which was on the dash in front of the driver's seat. He
placed the wallet on the hood of the truck, where it was later collected by BCI agents.

Sgt. Antinore advised he responded to the HCSO to write a search warrant for Poulin's truck.
He kept Sgt. s firearm in his possession. After he had the search warrant signed, he
returned to the scene and relinquished Sgt. s firearm to BCI agents.
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Sgt. Antinore sent SA Seitzman photographs that were taken by HCSO Deputy Steven
Alexander. He also sent SA Seitzman the tow sheet for Poulin's vehicle, a certified copy of the
search warrant return, and a letter authored by Sheriff Barrera indicating HCSO did not have
prior contact with Poulin. The photographs were placed on a thumb drive to be added to the
permanent case file. The documents are attached below, along with the audio recording of the
interview.

Attachments:Attachments:

Attachment # 01: 2022-07-29/ Phone Interview with HCSO Det. Sgt. Vincent Antinore
Attachment # 02: HCSO Vehicle Tow Sheet (Poulin Vehicle)
Attachment # 03: R. Poulin Prior Involvment with HCSO Letter
Attachment # 04: Certified Search Warrant Copy (R. Poulin)

References:References:

USB Thumbdrive
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Exhibit 1

Included as a separate file.



Exhibit 2





Exhibit 3





Exhibit 4


















	Exhibit 1
	Exhibit 2
	Exhibit 3
	Exhibit 4



